
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
March 6, 2025 

 
CITY OF ROCHELLE, 
 
 Petitioner, 
 
 v. 
 
ILLINOIS ENVIRONMENTAL 
PROTECTION AGENCY, 
 
 Respondent. 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
 
 
     PCB 25-31 
     (Permit Appeal – Water, NPDES) 
  

 
ORDER OF THE BOARD (by A Tin): 
 

On December 19, 2024, at the parties’ request, the Board extended until March 3, 2025, 
the time period for the City of Rochelle to appeal an October 29, 2024 determination of the 
Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency or IEPA).  See 415 ILCS 5/40(a)(1) (2022); 
35 Ill. Adm. Code 101.300(b), 105.206(c), 105.208(a), (c).  In the determination, the Agency 
issued a National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit with conditions for 
the City of Rochelle’s water reclamation facility located at 888 Treatment Plant Drive in 
Rochelle, Ogle County. 

 
The City of Rochelle did not timely file a petition for review and on February 18, 2025, 

withdrew its appeal.  The withdrawal states that “[i]t is Rochelle’s understanding that IEPA will 
be issuing a new permit that will replace the permit that is the topic of this appeal, rendering this 
appeal moot.”  Because the City of Rochelle failed to timely file a petition for review and 
withdrew its appeal, the Board dismisses this case and closes the docket. 
 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 

I, Don A. Brown, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 
adopted the above order on March 6, 2025, by a vote of 5-0. 

 

Don A. Brown, Clerk 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
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